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DEPARTMENT OF BUILDING INSPECTION____________________
City & County of San Francisco

1660 Mission Street, San Francisco, California  94103-2414

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1MINUTES





     BOARD OF EXAMINERS
Tuesday, April 27, 1998





     San Francisco Permit Center




   1660 Mission Street, 2nd Floor, Room 2001

Members of Board of Examiners:

PRESENT:

Mel Cammisa, Chair
ABSENT: 
Aldo Lera, Member



John Demakas, Member




Victoria Fong, Member




Russell Fudge, Member




Dick Glumac, Member




Derek Smith, Member

City Staff:

Wing Y. Lau, P.E., Chief Building Inspector, DBI

Dennis King, Senior Plumbing Inspector, DBI

Appellants:




Gustave Carlson, Project Designer, NBBJ

Brad Zylstra, representative of NBBJ

David Bobrow, owner of Levis Strauss Flagship Store

Karl Gunmann, Mechanical Engineer, Gunmann & Balevoet

1.0
Call to Order and Roll Call.


Chair Mel Cammisa called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.


Roll was called and a quorum established.
2.0
Review and Approval of Minutes of February 9, 1999 Meeting.

2.1. 
Review and Approval of Final Resolution.

Final resolution is approved as written and submitted in the Board of Examiners Notice of Decision for the meeting of February 9, 1999.

3.0
Public Comment


No further comment.  The motion was seconded and approved by all members of the Board.
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4.0
Old Business

After Mr. Kennedy’s resignation effective February 9, 1999 as member of the Board of Examiners Committee, no replacement has been designated yet.  

5.0
New Business

Chair Cammisa indicated the File No. 99-02: 345 Stockton Street. David Bobrow, owner of Levis Strauss Flagship Store, is requesting a variance to Section 406.2 of the San Francisco Building Code for allowing the custom-designed through urinal to be installed at the store.  There will be a presentation of position by the Department of Building Inspection (DBI) staff and followed by the appellant’s explanation of their position.

5.1
File No. 99-02: 345 Stockton Street. 

Mr. Lau, representative of DBI, explained that this is a plumbing issue and Mr. Dennis King, Senior Plumbing Inspector will explain his position as to why the Department has rejected the proposal.

Mr. King, Senior Plumbing Inspector, stated that the installation of a custom-designed through urinal in the men’s toilet room violates the Plumbing Code. The proposal will only be approved if the custom urinal is approved under ETL testing and the testing is performed by recognized laboratory for sanitary health purposes.  

Gustave Carlson, Project Designer of NBBJ, explained that their proposal is to customize the interior men’s urinal toilet as shown on page 5 [Proposed Custom Urinal - Section] diagram.  He explained that a control flushing will be utilized, i.e., a rolled edge with a 3/4" diameter sanitary wash which rolls from top to bottom of the urinal area and is made of stainless steel perforated pipe.  Also, a sensor will automatically turn the water system on and off.  Our conclusion is to create an actual curvature [as shown on page 4 of Proposed Men’s Toilet Room drawing] that complements the design of other interior building structures. The corners of the sanitary urinal will be welded without pointed edges at the corners.  Furthermore, stainless steel appears to be the main design of the store particularly in the retail area wherein stainless steel is found in industrial areas and reflects good lighting.  Hence, stainless urinals complement to the other building design structure areas and they are aesthetically pleasant for the store.

David Bobrow, owner of Levis Flagship Store, specified that every single detailed design is very important in the development of this project.  Moreover, a considerable investment has been placed in this project.  The only appeal of hardship is to install custom-made stainless steel urinals.

Board Fudge inquired, “Is fixture-fitting not enclosure?”

Mr. King answered that the fixture is the actual urinal itself, and the fitting is the mechanical part of the fixture. The Department’s main concerns are the laboratory testing, durability and health flow of the urinal with sufficient existence of water back flow.
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Board Fong inquired about the slope of water flow and design of the proposed men’s toilet room.

Karl Gunmann, Mechanical Engineer, explained the two reasons for the design.  First, unified approach is the basis wherein every part of the design is customized and in compliance with the code.  Second, the objection to custom-through urinals, i.e., proximity flushing will be used and brass stainless urinal custom made.  Moreover, the fitting complies with the code, but not the fixture.  

Board Demakas asked, “What is the middle portion of custom urinals?”

Brad Zylstra, representative of NBBJ, replied that the middle portion of the custom urinals [shown on page 4 of Proposed Men’s Toilet Room diagram] is a solid divider between two urinals.  Furthermore, the materials and design will be similar to a prison urinal which is sheeted and faceted.  

Board Glumac stated that request will only be approved if the following motions are satisfied:

1.
Approve fixture as principal only.

2. Testing is to be performed according to approved ETL label or laboratory.

3. Distribution of water flow to certain unit is the only concern.

4. All other aspects such as flushing will be in compliance with all applicable codes.

5. Application of code must be met.

Mr. King mentioned that ETL testing is probably not 100% approved.

Chair Cammisa asked, AAre there any comments?@  All in favor of the motion. Seconded the motion by Demakas, Fudge and Smith.

Board Fong amended the motion that there should have an acceptable agency for testing.

AYES: Cammisa, Demakas, Fudge, Glumac and Smith

NAYE:  Fong

6. Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

